





Wildlife & Habitat

There were no notable interactions with wildlife. Due to the timing of the Program, migratory birds were
not observed. The Program was conducted under snow covered frozen conditions and no negative
interactions with wildlife or wildlife habitat resulted from the Program.

Spills

Five (5) spills occurred during execution of the Program. All incidents were small and minor in nature
and each instance ranged from approximately 1 liters to 10 liters in volume and were composed of
hydraulic fluid or motor oil. Product recovery was 100% in all cases and the on-site Environmental
Monitor inspected each spill site before and after clean-up. The impacted snow and ice was collected and
stored in a lined container onsite and transported to a remote site upon completion of the Program for
disposal. Adverse environmental impacts did not result from any of these spills and further follow up is
not required. See Attachment 2 spill summary report for details.

Field Inspections

During completion of Program activities, an Environmental Monitor was assigned by the Inuvialuit Land
Administration (ILA) to assist the Shell HSE Supervisor with routine Program inspections. A Wildlife
Monitor assigned by either the Aklavik or Inuvik Hunters and Trappers Committee (HI'C) was also onsite
to monitor for wildlife sightings. Specific site visits were conducted by CWS and INAC representatives,
with both regulatory agencies being satisfied that the Program was carried out and completed under
accepted practices and in compliance with permitted conditions. Shell also conducted its own post-field
program and post-snow melt site inspection at Niglintgak and Camp Farewell on 10™ and 11™ June 2007.
The results of that inspection were submitted to the Canadian Wildlife Service (CWS) in compliance with
the Program’s CWS permit # NWT-MBS-07-02.

Conclusions

As aresult of careful planning and execution, the Program was completed without significant incident and
is considered to have been a success. The small number of minor spills that occurred during
implementation of the Program was reported, recorded and cleaned-up in an appropriate and time
effective manner with no adverse effects to the environment. All activities were conducted under frozen
snow-covered conditions and further monitoring or restoration activities at the site related to the Program
are not required.
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SHELL CANADA ENERGY

£ Sy

Ben Seligman
Project Integration Coordinator

Attachment 1. Water Withdrawal Summary Table.
Attachment 2. Spill Report Summary Table.
Figure 1. Niglintgak Winter Program Access Routes.














